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Dr. Joyce Anyona Sande 
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Aga Khan University Hospital, Nairobi 

Dear Dr. Sande, 

Ref No. : RAHP:AKU EA-4/2012 
26th April 2012 

Re: Award of RAHP-AKU e-Mentoring Grant 

I take this opportunity to congratulate you for being selected for the award of the RAHP-AKU 
e-mentoring grants. This is a two year grant that will provide a maximum of $10,000 to the 
grantee to cover research work and any other related expenses over a two year period. 

This program is made possible through the funding support of the Aga Khan Foundation, 
United States and the volunteer efforts of health professionals associated with the Remote 
Access Health Professionals (RAHP) Program ofthe Aga Khan Health Board (AKHB) USA. 

The Program Director will negotiate with your entity heads to determine the actual amount 
of time you will need to commit to the mentoring program during this period so that the 
same can be protected from encroachment by other service demands. 

Departmental heads and grant recipients will be expected to sign contracts committing to 
this agreement. Ms Kamanda will be contacting you shortly with more details. 

Sincerely, 

~t:~~~~~~:::.~~~;;:;---=-:::-===:cz:~ 
Dr WM"Macharia ~ " 
Program Co-Director 
e-Mentoring Program 
AKU, EA 

Dr FAmarsi 
Program Co-Director 
e-Mentoring Program 
RAHP,USA 
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